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I hope you all had a wonderful and rested break. This week we have the 
cross country being run on Friday, after it was postponed due to rain in Term 
1. It is always a great day to see parents, carers and community members 
joining us in the morning from 9am to cheer on MacTaggart and Sheridan. 
Hopefully the rain holds off while we run! 
  
Due to circumstances out of their control, we have unfortunately had to 
postpone the ThinkUknow parent program that was to be delivered by po-
lice educators  This will be run later in the year. 
  
I would like to welcome our newest staff members; Mrs O’Donovan who is 
joining us part-time in the administration office in Term 2,and Mrs Day who 
was selected through a recruitment process to take on the part-time Agricul-
tural Assistant position for Terms 2-4. 
  
I was so proud to see that we maintained 92% attendance in Term 
1. Congratulations to parents and carers for the huge role that they play in 
this. As a parent, I am very aware of the difficulties that we can face trying to 
get children to come to school and nurture them when they are sick. I will be 
emailing families to let them know if their child’s attendance in Term 1 was 
concerning or slipping, and welcome parents/carers to talk to teachers or 
myself about ways we can work together to improve attendance. As we 
know, a child’s attendance directly relates to their chances of being success-
ful. A day here and there can quickly add up, and in fact, just one day off per 
fortnight is equal to missing 1.5 years of schooling over their school life! 



PBL LESSON 

 

OFFICE NEWS 

CANS FOR CAMPS 

Please remember to donate eligible bottles and 
cans to help us reduce costs for our camps, such 
as the 2026 Secondary Canberra Trip, Borumba 
camps, Treks, and camps for our primary students.  
 
Please take these straight to the Kilkivan Post    

Office and quote Scheme ID Number C100005263.  

Anyone in Queensland can support 
this fundraiser just by quoting our 
Scheme ID, so please tell everyone 
you know.  

STUDENT ABSENCE 
Please remember, if your student is absent from 
school to report their absence to the office staff  
by phone or through QParents. 
 
BUS 
Please advise admin staff if your child will not be 
catching the bus as per their usual days. 
Thank you, 
Karen, Krystal and Gyneth 

PBL Lesson Week 1 
I am respectful: Community 

events, ANZAC Day 
 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

PHOTO GALLERY 

Week 10 Term 1 Term 1 Overall  

SCHOOL 92% 

Prep 92.9% 

Year 1 93.5% 

Year 2 89.6% 

Year 3 95.6% 

Year 4 91.6% 

Year 5 94.1% 

Year 6 91.5% 

Year 7 91.4% 

Year 8 88% 

Year 9 93.4% 

Year 10 91.8% 

https://behaviour.education.qld.gov.au/supportingStudentBehaviour/PositiveBehaviourforLearning/Documents/pbl-parent-information.pdf

















